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The NBCC Board of Governors met by conference call on Thursday, April 23, 2019. 

In light of the current State of Emergency, the Board limited the meeting to deal with critical work only. 

The following are highlights of this meeting: 

 The Board received information on the 2019-2020 Q3 financial results. 

 The Board reviewed the Winter 2019-2020 Operational Plan Performance Dashboard. 

 The bulk of the meeting consisted of an update from the President on NBCC’s COVID-19 response.  
The Board’s top priority is to support the Senior Executive Team in securing long-term sustainability 
so that NBCC can continue to achieve its purpose as a collaborative, learner-centred college - 
creatively contributing to social and economic prosperity through applied learning. 

Lives changed dramatically on March 11th when the World Health Organization declared COVID-19 a 
pandemic and New Brunswick confirmed its first coronavirus case.  The Board would like to give thanks 
and deep appreciation to all NBCC staff for their ongoing commitment and dedication in supporting 
NBCC’s important work during this unprecedented time and keeping the welfare and education of all 
NBCC students at the forefront. 

 

If you would like to learn more about our Governors and the governance of our College, please go to 
nbcc.ca/governance. 
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